 New Contract FAQ. 

All new contract language that was negotiated over the last round of bargaining is in effect as of April 21, 2012. Below are answers to a number of frequently asked questions that have come up over the past few weeks. 

New Health Benefits Expansion

There are two major changes to the Paramedical Services section of the health benefit plan:

1) The maximum amount that you can spend on any one paramedical service has been raised to $2000, while the total amount you can spend on paramedical services in a year remains at $3000. 

2) The list of medical practitioners that are acceptable for counselling services has been expanded to include the following designations: Social Worker, Psychotherapist, Psychoanalyst, Family Therapist, and Psychiatrist.

To clarify, eligible expenses under the Paramedical coverage include Chiropracty, Physiotherapy, Massage Therapy, Counselling, Podiatry, and Naturopathy. You can spend up to a maximum of $2000 on any one of these services. If you did this, you would then have another $1000 left to spend on the other five services, for a total of $3000. If you have dependants (children and/or spouse), each of them also has their own allotment of $3000 for Paramedical services.

As the changes came into effect April 21, 2012, you can get a reimbursement for any expenses above the old limit of $500 per service (up to a maximum of $2000), as long as the expense was incurred on or after April 21.

Employment Insurance

The number of EI insurable hours credited to a member for teaching a course director (CD) position has been increased from 420 to 535 per full course. This increase applies to CD positions in both Units 1 and 2.

Retroactive Pay

All members will receive a lump-sum payment on their June paycheque in the amount of the 2% pay increase. This will cover the additional money you would have earned from Sept. 1, 2011 - Apr. 30, 2012 under the increased pay rates. 

EI and Retroactive Pay

If you are on Employment Insurance the retroactive wage payment will not affect your EI payments, and does not need to be reported to Service Canada.

Cap Enforcement (Unit 2 only)

For Unit 2 members, the old teaching cap of 5.5 Type 1 or equivalent courses has been maintained. However, members will no longer be allowed to go over this cap, even fractionally. On each contract you sign, you will be required to state whether the contract will put you over the cap. If it will, then the contract will be null and void. If you incorrectly accept a contract that will put you over the cap, then that contract may be cancelled by the employer.

Tuition Rebate/Graduate Financial Assistance (Unit 1 and 3 only)

There are now three tiers to "Graduate Financial Assistance" (Article 10). Tier one, the "Tuition Rebate", entitles members of Units 1 and 3 to $590 per semester to reflect previous tuition increases as per a Letter of Intent in the Unit 1 and Unit 3 collective agreements, respectively. Tier two, the "post-residency rebate", entitles members of Unit 1 in years 3-6 of the PhD and second year Unit 3s to an increased tuition rebate to reflect reduced usage of university resources. Tier Three entitles international students in Units 1 and 3 to a further increase to reflect higher international student fees.  Please click on the link to see what you can expect: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?formkey=dFdyRU9ZVVdaY3lZMXdBdGtsUm56WUE6MQ 

